
BOARD of SUPERVISORS 

Fax No. 554-5163 
TDD/TTY No. 554-5227 

MEMORANDUM 

Date: June 29, 2018 

To: 

From: 

Subject: 

Honorable Members, Board of Supervisors 

~ngela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

2017-2018 CIVIL GRAND JURY REPORT -
Open Source Voting in San Francisco 

On June 29, 2018, the 2017-2018 Civil Grand Jury issued a press release, publicly announcing 
issuance of their report, entitled: 

Open Source Voting in San Francisco 

This report does not require the Board of Supervisors' response, as the Board is not a requested 
respondent for the findings and recommendations of the Civil Grand Jury. However, the 
Government Audit and Oversight Committee must still hold a hearing to discuss the information 
contained in the report. 

Pursuant to San Francisco Administrative Code, Section 2.10, in coordination with the Committee 
Chair, the Clerk will schedule a public hearing before the Government Audit and Oversight 
Committee to allow the Board the necessary time to review the report. 

Attachments: June 29, 2018 Press Release; and 
Open Source Voting in San Francisco 

c: 
Honorable Teri L. Jackson, Presiding Judge 
Andres Power, Mayor's Office 
Shahde Tavakoli , Mayor's Office 
Marie Valdez, Mayor's Office 
John Arntz, Director, Department of Elections 
Roger Donaldson, President, Elections Commission 
Don Chan, Elections Commission 
Ben Rosenfield , City Controller 
Todd Rydstrom, Office of the Controller 
Peg Stevenson, Office of the Controller 
Natasha Mihal , Office of the Controller 
Tonia Lediju , Office of the Controller 

Linda Gerull , Executive Director, Department of 
Technology 

David German, Department of Technology 
Jon Givner, Office of the City Attorney 
Alisa Somera, Office of the Clerk of the Board 
Debra Newman, Budget and Legislative Analyst 
Severin Campbell , Budget and Legislative Analyst 
Ashley Clark, Budget and Legislative Analyst 
Lori Campbell , Foreperson, San Francisco Civil 

Grand Jury 


